
RESOLUTION NO.  2022- ____

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT WITH LORAL LANDSCAPING, INC. 
FOR THE RENOVATION OF THE COLLEGE DRIVE MEDIAN FROM SKYLINE TO 

SHERYL DRIVE IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $99,839

WHEREAS, in 2018, members of the Pacific Heights community reached out to the 
City expressing their desire to partner in renovating the College Drive median between 
Skyline and Sheryl Drive; and

WHEREAS, the Pacific Heights community has donated approximately $8,000 in 
plantings in the neighborhood and median to beautify their neighborhood; and
 

WHEREAS, D.R. Horton donated design services valued at approximately $18,000 
to develop a landscaping and planting plan for the median that incorporated the trees 
planted by the community with additional drought tolerant plantings and decorative 
hardscaping elements; and
 

WHEREAS, Skyline College has agreed to support the project in an amount not to 
exceed $40,000; and
 

WHEREAS, Staff has reviewed a proposal by Loral Landscaping, Inc. to renovate 
the College Drive median for an amount not to exceed $99,839 to perform all work 
necessary for the project.
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the City Council hereby authorizes the 
City Manager to enter into an agreement with Loral Landscaping, Inc. in an amount not to 
exceed $99,839.

Dated:  May 10, 2022

ATTEST:

Vicky S. Hasha, Deputy City Clerk

---oOo---

 I, Vicky S. Hasha, Deputy City Clerk, do hereby certify that the 
foregoing Resolution was duly and regularly passed and adopted 
by the City Council of the City of San Bruno this 10th day of May 
2022 by the following vote: 



AYES: Councilmembers:      

NOES: Councilmembers       

ABSENT:Councilmembers:       


